


Town of Barre
Department of Public Works Commission
Minutes of the Meeting 
June 9, 2025

Attending:  	Select Board Members – Maureen Marshall
Sewer Commissioners- John Chase & Glen Alt
		Water Commissioners- Jay Pimental, James Caruso & Cathy Chase
	DPW Superintendent- Tim Batchelor
	DPW Foreman – Russell Ward
	Chief wastewater Operator – Thomas George
	Water Chief Operator – Dave Craven
DPW Administrative Assistant- Kelly Valeri

Absent:	Select Board Member- Mark Regienus & Richard Stevens
Sewer Commissioners- Matthew LaPointe 

				
	         		
Meeting called to order: 6:24 PM					Place:  DPW Building

Approval of Meeting Minutes: 

· Maureen Marhsall made a motion to accept and release the Meeting Minutes of 10/1/2024, 10/3/2024, 10/17/2024 and 11/12/2024.  James Caruso seconded.  Vote taken was unanimous.
·  Cathy Chase made a motion to accept and release the Meeting Minutes of 5/6/2025 and 5/12/2025. Maureen Marshall seconded.  Vote taken was unanimous
Maureen Marshall wanted to thank and compliment all DPW employees involved in getting the previous minutes ready. She knows it took a lot of effort on everyone’s part, so Thank You! 

Public Input

· Maureen Marshall wanted to thank the DPW department for their efforts in preparing for Memorial Day.  People were very appreciative of the extra effort put forth.  Maureen stated she knows there is slowing in the care of the cemeteries however the rain is not helping. Thank you for the efforts on those. Also, all the flags were able to be removed from the Common so that is now ready for mowing.

· Candice Miracle of 1066 Old Hardwick Road thanked the DPW for filling in the potholes.  They did a great job and wanted to thank and acknowledge them.  Tim Batchelor told her he was happy to hear this and thanked her. 

 
Discuss the update of dirt roads and patching throughout town:

· Russell Ward stated they’ve been out edging and grading roads throughout town. Maureen Marshall asked if Cut Off Rd had been done.  Tim Batchelor stated yes, that was the second road they did. He also stated Russell and his crew were working up on Cole Rd and Sheldon Rd edging and grading them.  John Chase asked what roads were done and Tim told him Fruitland, Granger, Grogen, Cut Off and the dirt part of Sheldon.  Cole Rd. is next on the list.  
· Maureen Marshall asked for an update on Procurement prices from Greenfield/Franklin Country. Tim Batchelor stated that some items such as line striping and catch basin cleaning and those other types of services, yes it would work.  However, materials wouldn’t work as they’re located too far away.  Palmer Paving for paving also has a bid in.  They are very convenient and have always been very good to the town. Maureen Marshall asked if Tim would be going to RJ MCDonald and he stated yes.  They have been getting gravel from them and it is very good.  It’s packing good and grading good.  He is very happy with the quality of the material.

Update on Valley Rd Bridge

· Tim Batchelor was on a zoom meeting recently with Woodard and Curran. He asked if they could come out and meet him at the bridge on Valley Rd. It was brought to Tim’s attention that if an engineer comes out to look at the bridge, the state may allow him to do some work on the bridge and get it opened back up.  He is waiting to hear back from Woodard and Curran with the structural engineer to take a look to see if it is feasible. Chapter 90 money would be used for this project. Tim also has been in contact with Rep. Berthiaume’s office about the bridge.  Mr. Berthiaume stated he would be in Boston tomorrow and would try to find out what is going with the bridges.  


DPW Monthly Report – Tim Batchelor, Superintendent

·  Patching – The DPW crew continues to patch roads.  It needs to be fit in between water leaks, burials, etc. With just a few guys it takes time.
· 10- Wheeler – The 10- Wheeler is in rough condition.  It needs a complete brake job which is about $10,000.  The head gasket is leaking, the frame is rotted in the back and you can’t use the hitch. This is an item down the road that will need to be replaced. Not right away, possibly FY27.  
· New Loader – The new loader will arrive in July.  It is a John Deer 624.
· Sewer Department – Tim Batchelor thanked the sewer department for their hard work on the major sewer break that occurred at the Sewer plant. By repairing in house, the department saved a considerable amount of money.  Tom George had an estimate of over $25,000.  The final repair cost was well under $10,000.  Great job done by all!   
· There were several water leaks this past month.  One major leak was on Root Rd. and almost emptied the tank. The leak was going into the woods which made it hard to locate. 
· Tim stated there were several burials this month which led him to explain he’s only had one mower this month.  With the combination of one mower and the weather it’s been difficult to keep up with the mowing. 
· Salt shed – Tim explained the salt shed is in need of serious repair.  He will be looking for grants either to rebuild or repair it.
· Crosswalk painting/striping- Tim spoke with Richard Stevens about the painting and striping of the sidewalks around the common.  Mark Regienus has a sprayer to do them and has volunteered his time. Tim will find the right paint for him so he can get those done.
· Williamsville Rd. – Williamsville Rd. is in the bid process.  Dave Craven and Tim Batchelor measured last week to get a price on materials to do the water line replacement. They are waiting to hear back on the estimate. 
· New working foreman – John Chase introduced Russell Ward who is the new working foreman. John thanked Russell for stepping up and doing a great job.  
· Water Operator hire – Tim Batchelor stated they had an interview with the water commission and Jacob Rourke who was interested in the water operator position.  Jay Pimental stated he was going to offer Jacob the job. The position would start at $25.31 per hour and would increase as Jacob obtains the water licenses. 

Following discussion, Cathy Chase made a motion to hire Jacob Rourke to fill the position with the understanding that within 3 months he will have his initial license. James Caruso seconded the motion.  The vote taken was unanimous.  

· Tim Batchelor thanked the Selectmen for their letters of support for the grant for Chamberlain Hill and Root Rd. Tim is currently working with Jeff Howland the engineer from New Braintree.  They expect to hear back around October or November in regards to the grant. 
· Tom George asked with Rusell Ward as the working foreman, are we still actively looking to fill the two other positions.  Maureen Marshall stated they would know more after meeting with finance.  There wouldn’t be anything done until after July 1, 2025. 
· Tim Batchelor stated he had a talk with the interim Town Administrator. The Highway Department is adhering to the spending freeze and is only spending money to keep the department running. 

Next meeting date is Monday, July 14, 2025 @ 6:00 pm.

Motion was made to adjourn by John Chase. Cathy Chase seconded.  Vote taken was unanimous.

Meeting adjourned at 7:11 pm.
	
Respectfully Submitted, 
Kelly Valeri- DPW Administrative Assistant

Approved and released by The DPW Commission on 

Copies may be viewed and/or obtained at:

The Town of Barre- DPW Building
441 Wheelwright Road
Barre, MA 01005.




